
Special Called Meeting                        August 4, 2016 

 

The Mayor and Council Had a Special Called Meeting on Thursday, August 4, 2016, 6:00 p.m. AT 4 Homer 

Street. 

Those present:  Mayor Richard Presley, Councilmembers Kathleen Bush, Junior Hardy, and  

   Charlie Howington. City Administrator Barbara Thomas. Councilmember Scott  

   Harper was not present.  

Mayor Presley opened the meeting with the introduction of Jerry Hawkins, CPA for the city. 

Mr. Hawkins gave an overview of the 2015 audit. Mr. Hawkins stated that all records were accounted for 

and no internal errors or problems were found.  Mr. Hawkins also stated that the city could operate for 

9.9 months with reserve funds they have on hand.  Basically, 3-4 months is what he sees in other audits 

he performs. 

Mr. Hawkins stated that the city over spent in the Highways and Street Department by $36,000.00.  This 

was mainly due to work done in the park that had not been reimbursed by the state.  

After several minutes of questions and discussion Mayor Presley asked that a motion be made to 

approve the 2015 budget as presented. A motion was made by Councilmember Charlie Howington, 

seconded by Junior Hardy. Motion carried. 

Mayor Presley asked that a motion be made to adjourn at 6:24 p.m… 

Barbara Thomas      August 10, 2016 
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